
In reference to your proposal to include  In the County Offaly 
record of protected structures for 2021-2027 we would like to make some 
observations. The area is Birr and the Grid reference is *65-09*2021. I 
presume the curtilage refers to Folio OY17596 only. A major concern is  

. Though reassured by 
Rachel Mc Kenna that modifications would be allowed to give me access all 
areas of our property such as lifts, ramps etc I would like it noted as this 
house is . The yard to the North end of the property is 
surrounded by a 4 bay haybarn, a modern leantoo on the Northern wall and 
a renovated storage shed used by the previous owners to house 
woodworking machines. These buildings/ structures are surely not for 
inclusion as protected structures. 




